
 

 
June 7th, 2021  
 
SUBJECT: SECOND CONFIRMED CASE OF COVID-19 AT NACKAWIC HIGH SCHOOL 
 
Dear Staff, Student and Parents: 
 
This letter is to inform you that there has been a second confirmed case of Covid-19 at the 
School.  
 
Public Health is directing all students and staff to restrict their movements for the next 48 hours 
in order to complete the contact tracing. Close contacts will be contacted directly and will be 
given instructions by Public Health.   
 
If you are isolating because you have been identified at a close contact, continue following 
those instructions.  
 
As communicated earlier tonight, the school will be doing distance learning this week.   
 
Public Health requires staff and students to do the following:  

• Limit your outings to essentials outings only.  

• If possible, avoid taking any medication that could hide symptoms or a fever, such as 
ibuprofen (i.e. Advil) or acetaminophen (i.e. Tylenol).  

• If you develop symptoms, please notify Public Health immediately and testing will be 
arranged. 

A reminder of the precautions to be taken: Staying away from other people when you are 
sick, wearing masks, covering your cough or sneeze, washing your hands frequently, and 
keeping at least two (2) metres of distance from others at all times, are important ways to stop 
the spread of communicable diseases.  
 
For more information about COVID-19 please visit our Public Health website: Coronavirus 
(COVID-19)  
 
You can alternatively call the Public Health Agency of Canada phone line at 1-833-784-4397. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. Yves A. Léger, MD, MHSc, FRCPC 
Medical Officer of Health, Zones 1 & 5-7 

https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/corporate/promo/covid-19.html
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/corporate/promo/covid-19.html


 
 

 

 
 


